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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.
Operations Committee Notes
April 20, 2015
Attendance:  Eliza, Jennifer, Denise, Janet, Sandy, Tina, Stanley, Sarah, Gail
1. Promise Zone update – Jennifer, Eliza and Tina met with Jim Farnham before this meeting.  Working on the Promise Zone is an opportunity to lift up some big issues in the community.  The NHECC might push some things, but not all.   A written document should be done in a month and a half to get all things on the radar screen from all Promise Zone areas. 

At the April 1 Council meeting small groups began discussion in the three priority areas that the Council is working on (Quality, PreK Access and Infants and Toddlers) as they relate to the PZ. (The PreK-3 Committees work fits into the PZ areas of Kindergarten transition and developmentally appropriate practice.)  A meeting to continue the discussion will be scheduled for May 8 from 9 to 11 am.

Kim Bohen is working with the Infants and Toddlers committee, via the Grant we received to look at performance measures and data, including developing a measureable plan).  Jennifer suggested that Kim help with the NHECC linking its work to the Promise Zone.

Regarding Quality, the question of who needs to be around the table for the PZ connection was raised. Another issue is how are we working with parents.  Tina reported that the workforce issue of not having enough qualified teachers is at a crisis point – there are not enough teachers to fill the jobs.  Denise noted that we don’t have good quality measures to evaluate programs well.

It was suggested that the Quality Committee, at its meeting next week, develop a vision for Workforce as it relates to quality.  

Eliza noted that the PreK Enrollment and Access committee will be discussing what’s best for families and looking at what is available and what the barriers to PreK are.
2. Council Co-chair – Jennifer said that it is time for her to step down as co-chair; she has been in the position for a very long time. It was suggested that two people take on the leadership role and not one. Jennifer would like time for the new leadership to transition into the role. We need a clear process for identifying a new chair/co-chair who is willing to take on the responsibility.  Time on the Council, the time necessary to do what is needed and background knowledge are factors to consider for new leadership.  Several names for possible co-chair were discussed.

There was further discussion about the issues of selection and appointment of Council members.   Currently the appointments come from the Mayor for all members. Come communities have the mayor/superintendent appoint only the members designated in the SR statute (as the SR work is done by a subcommittee of the Council).  Jennifer will look for a document that she has from a number of years ago).
4. May Council Agenda - update on Promise Zone, the Community Self-Assessment for the Discovery Application and the School Readiness Grant and QE Grant votes will be on the agenda for May.

5. It was reported that there was an issue raised at the April 1 Council meeting concerning a couple of members objecting to the HUG book as being ethnically inappropriate. The issue was resolved and the HUG book was not read by Dr. Okafor at the City Hall event, but was distributed widely during the WOYC.
Issues to be raised

· Communications 

· General plan

· Council Bylaws

· Process for leadership development

· Council 

· Committees

· Diversity & Equity
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